Kanawha City Church of Christ

5101 Chesterfield Ave. Charleston, W. Va. 25304

office@kccofc.org

304.925.7435

September 16, 2025

PRIVILEGED TO SERVE

MORNING ASSEMBLY

SEPTEMBER 21, 2025

Usher: Herb Kinder

Welcome/

Opening Prayer: TBD

TBD Communion Presider:

Contribution Count: Tom & Donna McNeely

Closing Prayer: TBD

Children's Classes:

Preschool — 1st Grade Bianca Williams

2nd — 5th Grade **TBD**

Pete Williams Sound & PowerPoint: Telina Williams

Usher volunteers needed; please contact Herb

Kinder.

If you cannot serve as scheduled, please contact Tom

McNeely at 304.346.5212

Contribution and Attendance

Sunday, September 14, 2025

Attendance: 53

Contribution:

KVC AND KCCOFC MEETING

The Kanawha Valley Church and the Kanawha City Church of Christ will be meeting at the building here in Kanawha City for the remainder

of 2025.

REMEMBER IN PRAYER

Family of John Shuman on his recent death

Tom Winnell, health issues

Sara Wood, health issues

Kelly Raines, member of KVC, fighting Stage 4 colon cancer. Thank you to the Lord that recent scans have shown an improvement in her condition. https://gofund.me/526c563e

Nick & Linda Johnson, Vera Taylor, Chuck & Shirley Denham,

Helen Stewart, Charla Cline & Lanny Markland

IMPORTANT DATES

Rest for the Soul September 19-20

Finding Wholeness in a Broken World

Fishinger CofC Columbus, Ohio

2025 North Hills Youth Rally September 26-27

North Hills CofC Pittsburg, Penn.

10th Annual Chili Cookoff October 5

Fall Gospel Meeting October 5-8

Pine Grove CofC Scott Depot

39th Annual Bible Bowl October 10-11

Camden Ave CofC

Parkersburg

Songfest with Keith Lancaster

Withamsville CofC

Cincinnati. Ohio

Further information on all meetings can be found on the bulletin board outside of the office

October 11-12

First, forgive. Second, forget by choosing not to dwell on that which is forgiven and in the past. We have no right to keep in front of us what God has put behind Him. — David Jeremiah

Kanawha City Church of Christ

September 16, 2025

CHILI COOKOFF



Our Tenth Annual Chili Cookoff is in October. Come; bring your best chili and join us on Sunday, October 5th, right after services. Can your chili break Danene Hartley's two-year win-

ning streak? Salad and desserts also needed.

Games and fun for all.

Contact Carson Henley for more information.

ADULT BIBLE CLASS



The Sunday morning Adult Bible Class meets at 9:30 am in Room 17 and is currently studying the book of *Hebrews*. The class is led by Tom McNeely. If you have any

questions, please see Tom.

TEACHERS NEEDED!

From Renee Morris:



We are still in need of teachers on Sunday k mornings. We are currently operating on a quarterly schedule. If you are interested in NEEDED teaching preschool/kindergarten or an ele-

mentary class, please contact Renee Morris. Curriculum for the year has been purchased and will be provided to teaching volunteers. There is no greater joy than making the scriptures come to life for young minds!



Genesis 8:22 assures us that the cycles of nature—seedtime and harvest, summer and winter—are part of God's ongoing promise. Each season speaks of His order,

care, and presence. Autumn, in particular, invites reflection. Just as the trees release their leaves, we are called to let go of what no longer serves us and make space for renewal. — NewsletterNewsletter

ΤΗΔΝΚ ΥΟυ!



Thank you very much to all those who worked and/or provided food for the Schuman Memorial Service. The family was very appreciative of the thoughtfulness and commented

on it several times.

WEDNESDAY NIGHT BIBLE CLASSES



The Men's and Ladies' Bible Classes normally meeting at the church building on Wednesday nights will not meet during the month of September so that participants can

attend life groups.

LADIES' BOOK CLUB

The Book Club will not be meeting during September. See you next month!

All ladies are welcome.

If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Dale.

STUFFED ANIMALS

A reminder that the church is still collecting stuffed animals to be used at CAMC Women & Children's Hospital's Child Advocacy Program. There is no deadline nor any push to reach a certain total.

The staff at the Advocacy Program is very appreciative of our donations! They say that the children love getting to pick out a new stuffed animal "BFF" when they finish a part of their treatment.